HASSOCKS PARISH COUNCIL
Minutes of the Environment Committee Meeting held on 21 June 2011 at 7.30 pm in the Parish Centre, Adastra Park, Hassocks

Present:
Phil Mead (Chairman)

Alan Berry



Leslie Campbell


Peter Gibbons



Ian Weir



Bill Hatton (for items 9-10)
Clerk: Linda Baker

1. Apology for Absence. An apology for absence was received from Sue Hatton, who was unwell.
2. Chairman 2011/12. Phil Mead was elected as Chairman.
3. Declarations of Interest. None.
4. Minutes of the Meeting held on 26 April 2011. The minutes were taken as read, agreed by the meeting, and signed by the Chairman as a correct record.
5. Hanging Baskets. It was noted that Fragbarrow Nurseries had planted the hanging baskets, and a letter of thanks had been sent to them. It was noted that WSCC did not intend to carry out remedial works to column number 45 in Keymer Road, so this street lighting column could not be used for a hanging basket.
6. Tree Planting. Phil Mead updated the meeting on tree planting in the village for 2011/12. WSCC had written to residents at the northern end of Stonepound Road asking them if they would like a tree outside their premises. Three trees in Dale Avenue had died as they had not been watered during the very dry weather, and it was agreed not to replace them. The application to the Big Tree Fund for a grant had been unsuccessful because of the tree species it was proposed to plant, and a further application would be made in 2012.
It was suggested that the council should consider a forward programme of roads to be included in the tree planting programme, so that residents across the whole village could benefit.
WSCC had reported that two trees had died in Grand Avenue, but these would be replaced by WSCC as part of their normal replanting programme.

7. Public Footpath 5bK. The boardwalk had been replaced, so this item had been dealt with.  
8. Hassocks Infants School. The letter dated 12 May 2011 from the Headteacher was noted.
9. Terms of Reference and Annual Plan. The Terms of Reference were agreed, with the deletion of the Annual Hassocks in Bloom competition (copy attached). The Annual Plan would be to deal with all the items listed in the Terms of Reference, and to consider;
a) A review of parking issues in the village. An outline of the issues the review would look at, and how these could be dealt with, would be presented to the next meeting of the committee for consideration. Any review of parking would need to be approved by council and feed into a Neighbourhood Plan if the council produced one.
b) Encouraging the provision of cycle paths and new footpath routes through liaison with WSCC. 
10. Date of Next Meeting. 20 September 2011 at 7.30 pm.
There being no other business, the Chairman closed the meeting at 8.25 pm.

Chairman.................................................

Date.........................................................
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